EASTERN KENTUCKY UNIVERSITY

STAFF COUNCIL

Minutes

Meeting of March 16, 2004

Call to Order

Staff Regent David Williams called the initial meeting of the Eastern Kentucky University Staff Council to order on Wednesday, March 16, 2004 at 2:00 p.m. in the Student Services Building Teleconference Room.

Members present were:  Crystal Barger, Beverly Burrus, Denise Conner, Don DeLuca, Elizabeth Forbes, Stephanie King, Lisa Laird, Bennett Darrell Rowe, JoAnn Storie, Carol Thomas, Hossein Vaez, and ex-officio member Staff Regent David Williams.  Jey Marks had informed the Council earlier that he could not attend due to professional obligations.  Also present was Mr. Gary Barksdale, Director of Human Resources.

Bylaws
The first order of business was to review and accept the Eastern Kentucky University Staff Council Bylaws so the Council would have the proper authorization to conduct business.  The Bylaws were reviewed Article by Article by the Council with amendments approved.  A Motion was made and seconded with unanimous approval for the acceptance of the Bylaws as amended.  A copy of the approved Bylaws is attached to these Minutes.

Election of Officers

The election of officers was held by the nomination and vote method with the results as follows:


Chair – Lisa Laird


Vice Chair – Stephanie King


Secretary-Treasurer – Beverly Burrus

Meeting Times and Location

After discussion, it was decided that regular meetings of the Staff Council would be held the second Tuesday of every other month (odd months) beginning in May of 2004, from 10:00 a.m. until noon.  Various locations will be used for meetings to encourage attendance by other staff members and to help promote the work of the Council.  

It was also agreed for this first year of the Council, in order to expedite the necessary work, a meeting would also be held on April 13, 10:00 a.m. in Perkins 345.

New Business

Membership 

Ms. Forbes indicated the Membership Representation Table included an error in listing the areas which were represented by her.  She explained the Foundation Board was not a part of the staff of the University.  The correct listing for the area represented by Ms. Forbes is as follows:  Athletics, Development, Public Relations and Marketing, Alumni Relations, University Advancement and Arlington.  

There was some concern expressed that all persons on the President’s Cabinet should be excluded from participation in the Staff Council.  It was agreed that a clarification of the President’s Cabinet should be determined before the next election.

A motion was made, seconded and passed unanimously for the change to the MRT and to get a clarification of the President’s Cabinet.

Committees

Chair Laird discussed the importance of the standing committees and asked Council members to volunteer for the standing committees.  The results were as follows:



Elections and Credentials

Jay Marks, Chair, Denise Conner, Stephanie King, and Carol Thomas



Issues and Benefits

Hossein Vaez, Chair, Crystal Barger, Beverly Burrus, Don DeLuca, Lisa Laird, and Bennett Darrell Rowe



Staff Recognition and Professional Development




Don DeLuca, Chair, Crystal Barger, and JoAnn Storie



Communications Committee

Elizabeth Forbes, Chair, Beverly Burrus, Don DeLuca, and Hossein Vaez



Executive Committee

Lisa Laird, Chair, Beverly Burrus, Stephanie King, and David Williams

Keeping the Staff Informed and Interested

The Council further discussed methods to both inform and increase interest in the Council by the staff of the University.  Methods of informing and increasing interest included a campaign to inform the staff that the Bylaws had been passed and committees formed and other members of the staff can become members of committees.  The campaign would ask those interested in becoming a part of a committee notify the chair of the committee or anyone on the Council.

There was also discussion of using the mass email format to inform staff of the actions of the Council.  The Council will request permission to obtain the right to send email under the Staff Council’s name.

University Committee Appointments


Appointments were made to the University Committees as follows:



Budget Council – Lisa Laird



Strategic Planning Committee – Crystal Barger



Benefits Committee – Hossein Vaez



Student Success Council – Beverly Burrus 



There was further discussion on the importance of the work this first Staff Council must accomplish.  Chair Laird felt it was important that we establish some priorities on issues that could be accomplished this year without a cost to the University considering the current budgetary concerns.

One suggestion was one of creating a Staff Emeritus for distinguished retired staff.  This issue was assigned to the Staff Recognition and Professional Development Committee.

There was also preliminary discussion of recognition of staff with an “employee of the month” reserved parking space and an employee recognition avenue such as the Foundation Professors.  

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 3:33 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Beverly G. Burrus

Secretary/Treasurer
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